

CSL Council meeting minutes for 8/9/23

Those in attendance: Abbess Martha, Br. Raymond, Br. David, Br. Danial, Sr. Genevieve Lynn, Sr. Madeleine Sophie, Sr. Mary Magdalene, Br. Anskar

Meeting was officially opened by Abbess Martha at 5:pm CT.
 
Opening prayer was given by Sr. Madeleine Sophie

· Check in and catch- up time.
· Announcements: Abbess Martha provided the results of the electronic vote on the budget: 23 votes out of 42, motion passed.
· Sr. Mary Magdalene provided the financial report.  50% of pledges are now in, $500.00 donation was made to ERD.  
· There are many funds within ERD, Abbess Martha is asking members of council to go through lists of various funds and make suggestions of 1 or 2 and report back at the next council meeting and that this be brought up at the next chapter meeting.  
· Br. David requested that $7,000.00 in checking account be transferred to the money market account.  Motion was made by Br. David, seconded by Br. Danial, vote was taken, seven votes were yes, motion was passed.  
· Abbess Martha asked that there be a vote on the revised financial plan.  Br. David made the motion, Sr. Madeleine Sophie seconded it, vote passed.  
· Br. David discussed proposed financial plan.  A discussion was held.  It was proposed that an addendum be added to the Customary as an appendage. Br. David made the motion, Sr. Madeleine seconded, the vote was passed with one abstention.
· An update was given on formation team by Sr. Genevieve Lynn. 
· Br. David gave a report on Communications. 
· Sr. Madeleine Sophie provided a report on habits. Progress is being made. 
· Br. Anskar gave a report on worship. 
· Minutes of the last council meeting were discussed, a motion was made by Br. David to approve, Br. Danial seconded, motion was passed. 
· Changes needed to the draft report of the Implementation of the Five-Year Plan can be sent to Sr Julian.
· Abbess Martha announced that there would be a special Vespers service on Monday August 21 for members of community who will be transitioned.  
· New business: Abbess Martha discussed next chapter meeting that is schedule for September 30.  
· Br. Anskar brought up the need to have most members of the community complete the Safe Church Training.  The goal is to have this completed by the end of this year. 
· With no further business, Abbess Martha adjourned the meeting. The next meeting is scheduled for September 13, 2023, at 5:pm CT.  
	
